Chastain Park Civic Association 
Meeting Minutes: 10/24/16

Board in Attendance (visual inspection):
Jason White
Kelley Gambrell
Kirk Oppenlander
John Terry
Mikki Hawkins
Frank Toye
Ashley Battleson
Jubal Gatewood
Tor Swennumson
Lee Smith

1. Welcome & Introductions: Jason White (CPCA Co-President)
1. Jason opened the meeting with a discussion around the pedestrian striping plan proposed for Park Drive.  Jason stated that in order to stripe Park Drive, the CPCA (and Conservancy) would need to design the plan, have the plan approved by the City, fund the plan and build it.  
2. Kirk Oppenlander added that the plan would need to meet the criteria of the National Safety Council and the State Code on Pedestrian/Vehicle Interaction.
3. Jason stated that all phases of the project would require funding, which the City is not able to provide.  Jason stated that he received an estimate of $8,000 back in May 2016 for the striping portion of the project only.  The Conservancy chose not to move forward with the plan because of the cost.  Jason and Rosa McHugh (Chastain Park Conservancy) have been working together to move the project forward.  The total cost of the project is estimated at about $15,000.  Jason and Rosa have talked to the Galloway School and they have agreed to fund the project. 
4. There was discussion amongst the Board around the right plan for Park Drive including pedestrian only vs. shared pedestrian and vehicular traffic.  There was also a discussion around funding options.  Kirk Oppenlander stated that there is grant money available through the NPU in the amount of $4,000 that could be used toward the project or potentially toward things like an automated speed sign on Lake Forrest Drive.
5. Jason requested that the Board in attendance agree to move forward with the preliminary plan, which is not final and can be updated/adjusted as necessary (as more information becomes available).
6. Jason stated that the contract needed to be amended to list Galloway as the Client.  Once the contract is signed, the engineering/design phase can begin.
7. Frank made a motion to move forward with shaping the proposal from Kaizen Collaborative and to advise the Park Partners that the CPCA is in favor of moving forward.  The motion was 2nd.  There was no discussion.  All Board Members present were in favor.  The motion was passed.

2. Special Guest: Representative from Atlanta City Council President Ceasar Mitchell’s Office
1. The representative was present at the meeting to distribute “Slow Down” signs.  
2. John Terry asked if there was any information City Council could provide regarding the North Fulton County Golf Course contract.  The representative stated he would get back to Jason with an update.  
3. Kirk Oppenlander asked if American Golf would continue to operate the golf course until a contract was signed.  The representative stated that he would also look into this and get back to Jason.
4. Mikki stated that the community (Chastain) is concerned as to whether the golf course will remain an 18-hole public course or if the Mayor’s office has other plans/contracts they are considering.
5. Jason White stated that his understanding was that American Golf had originally agreed to operate the course until January.  They recently shortened that timeline to the end of October.  Jason also stated that he felt that the City and Departments of Parks and Recreation were still figuring out a plan/solution.
6. There was additional discussion amongst the Board voicing concerns about the golf course and concerns about a potential lapse in operation.
7. Jason White stated that the community might have an opportunity to provide input regarding the future of the golf course if there was a change in management, which could be beneficial.
8. Jason White asked the Board if they wanted to be involved in the golf course future plan.  After discussion, there wasn’t a decision on whether or not to become involved.

3. Treasurer’s Report: Kelley Gambrell (CPCA Treasurer)
1. Kelley stated that the CPCA has about $6,000 in the bank with an additional $1,500 transferring in from PayPal from new memberships.
2. Kelley reminded the Board to renew their memberships.
3. Jason asked Kelley if she could confirm that the CPCA Security Patrol would be funded through the remainder of 2016.  Kelley stated that the CPCA would be 5 weeks short/underfunded.  Weekly expenses are approximately $1100.
4. Kelley stated that there are approximately 65 CPCA members that joined in 2016 and opted for a yearly auto-renew.  Given that dues have increased to $95, she would be contacting those members directly to encourage them to join the CPCA in 2017 for $95.  PayPal will not allow Kelley to adjust/increase the auto-renew amount.

4. Community Update: Kevin Greene (Winter Gala Organizer)
1. Jason White introduced Kevin Greene.  Jason stated that the Winter Gala is tentatively scheduled for January 28, 2017.  Given the CPCA budget constraints for the end of the year, Jason asked Kevin what the estimated cost would be and how the CPCA could fund the event.
2. Kevin stated that this year the CPCA would probably need to charge for tickets given the budget constraints and the maximum occupancy (175) of the venue (Chastain Horse Park).  There was a lot of discussion about cost of entry for members and non-members.
3. Jason made a motion to have the Winter Gala on January 28, 2017 and charge CPCA members $25 per person and non-members $100 per person.  The motion was 2nd.  Kelley Gambrell asked what the cost was to secure the Chastain Horse Park.  Jason replied that the cost would be $1000.  The Board voted, with all in favor and the motion was passed.  

5. Advocacy: Frank Toye (NPU B Representative), Kirk Oppenlander (NPU A Representative) & John Terry (Sandy Springs)
1. Frank Toye stated that the Buckhead CID (Community Improvement District), Livable Buckhead and the Coalition would be revamping their Master Plan.  The projects are detailed on their website.  Mikki stated that she also linked this information to the CPCA Facebook site.
2. Ashley Battleson asked about the 2 lots across from Sutton 6 grade campus that have submitted a proposal to sub-divide into 3 lots with a shared driveway on Reed Lane.  Kirk stated that NPU A would be voting on the proposal November 1, but they would have an executive meeting to discuss the proposal on 10/25.  Ashley asked for an update from Kirk following the meeting.  Kirk requested input from Ashley and her neighbors on Reed Lane.   There was additional discussion about subdivision requirements.  Kirk stated that he would provide an update on 10/26 following the NPU A executive meeting.
3. John Terry stated that there had been a lot of discussion about the property along Wieuca at the Gateway project (John Wieland Homes property) at the recent Sandy Springs City Council Meeting.  John added that John Wieland Homes had submitted for several variances including an increase in height and driveway length.  A decision about the property was deferred until the next Council Meeting on Nov. 1.  John anticipates that construction will begin soon.
4. Jason added that he recently attended a meeting, Sandy Springs 10, where the topic of discussion was the Sandy Springs Master Plan renewal and what Roswell Road should look like from Chastain Park to the North.  Jason stated that Andy Bauman (City Council) was present.  Jason also stated that the CPCA could provide input and have a voice in the planning.

6. Next Meeting – November 28, 2016 at 6:30 pm, location TBD.

7. Meeting Adjourned
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